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AUGUST 19,  2014

NOTICE OF MEETING:

TO ALL BOARD OF EDUCATION MEMBERS

The regular meeting of the Board of Education of the Township of Union will be held on August 19, 2014 at 7:00 p.m. at the James Caulfield Administration Building, 2369 Morris Avenue, Union, New Jersey 07083


The regular meeting of the Board of Education of the Township of Union was held  at  James Caulfield Administration Building, 2369 Morris Avenue, Union, New Jersey on August 19, 2014  at 7:00 p.m. pursuant to notice sent to each member.

PRESENT AT ROLL CALL:
 Mr. David Arminio, Dr. Guy Francis, Mr. Richard Galante, Mr. Thomas Layden, and Mr. Francis Perkins, President

ABSENT AT ROLL CALL:
       Ms. Lois Jackson, Mr. Vito Nufrio, Mr. Angel Salcedo

Mr. Perkins called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.


Mr. Arminio led the board and audience members in the Pledge of Allegiance.


Mr. Damato read the statement required under the “Open Public Meetings Act” a copy of which is on file in the office of the Secretary.

Mr. Perkins stated that the reason that Mrs. Vitale’s name was not called during roll call was that she has resigned her seat on the board due to personal reasons over the weekend.  He said that the board is required by law to replace Mrs. Vitale with a candidate of the board’s choosing within sixty (60) days of the resignation and that will be done.  Mr. Perkins said that following past procedures, the board is offering an opportunity for members of the community to file an application to fill the vacant seat if they are interested.  He  said that the application must be received no later than August 29th which is a week from Friday.  Mr. Perkins said that this vacancy will expire with the Organization Meeting in January, 2015.  
COMMUNICATION
REQUEST FOR INTERMITTENT FAMILY LEAVE – COSTLEIGH

Dale W. Costleigh, Jr., districtwide maintenance, submitted a request for intermittent family leave for the period July 23, 2014 through the 2014-2015 school year.

LETTER OF RESIGNATION – JEREB

Gayle E. Jereb, special education teacher at Kawameeh Middle School, submitted a letter of resignation,  effective April 15, 2015.
REQUEST FOR UNPAID FAMILY LEAVE – MCCARTHY

Courtney McCarthy, teacher at Franklin School, submitted a request  for unpaid family leave, for the period September 4th  through November 30th 2014.
LETTER OF RESIGNATION – BRADY

Caitlin Brady, English teacher at Union High School, submitted a letter of resignation, effective immediately.

LETTER OF RESIGNATION – CYRAN

Michela Cyran, teacher assistant at Franklin School, submitted a letter of  resignation, effective immediately.
LETTER OF RESIGNATION – TOMAN

Raymond Toman, science teacher at Union High School, submitted a letter of resignation, effective August 29, 2014.

LETTER OF RESIGNATION – GALANTE

Donna Galante, School Social Worker, submitted a letter of resignation for the purpose of retirement, effective December 1, 2014.

REQUEST FOR INTERMITTENT UNPAID FAMILY LEAVE – MANGARELLA

Sandra Joy Mangarella, teacher at Union High School, submitted a request for intermittent unpaid family leave,  beginning September 4, 2014.

REQUEST FOR UNPAID LEAVE OF ABSENCE – ANGELINI

Lisa Angelini, teacher at Livingston Elementary School, submitted a request for unpaid leave of absence for the 2014-2015 school year.
REQUEST FOR MATERNITY AND UNPAID FAMILY LEAVE – HAMILTON

Kelly Hamilton, teacher at Hannah Caldwell Elementary School, submitted a request for maternity and unpaid family leave, for the period September 30, 2014 through March 29th, 2015.

LETTER OF RESIGNATION – BRINSON

Jessica Brinson, part-time bus driver, submitted a letter of resignation, effective August 9, 2014.
REQUEST FOR USE OF JEFFERSON SCHOOL GYMNASIUM – VAUXHALL HISTORICAL SOCIETY

The Vauxhall Historical Society submitted a request to use  the gymnasium at Jefferson School on Saturday, November 8, 2014  from 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. for 2nd annual Veterans Program
REQUEST FOR MATERNITY AND UNPAID FAMILY LEAVE – DAVIS

Patricia Davis, teacher at Hannah Caldwell Elementary School, submitted a request for maternity and unpaid family leave, for the period September 8, 2014 through January 4, 2015.

SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT

Mr. Tatum thanked the members of the board, central administrators and members of the professional staff who attended the August 2014 Planning Session on August 5th.  He also wanted to thank the members of the community for their input.  
Mr. Tatum said that as September approaches, priority goals will be set for the 2014-2015 school year.  He said that more information will be provided at the September board of education meeting on the district’s strategic plan.


Mr. Tatum said that during the month of July and August, district Supervisors, Building Principals and Central Office Administrators have made a concerted effort to replace retired faculty members as well as those who have elected to move on for other opportunities.  He said that approximately 45 teachers, administrators and support staff have been recommended to the board of education for the 2014-2015 school year.  Mr. Tatum said that the new faculty members come to the district with a variety of experiences and education levels.


Mr. Tatum said that backpacks will be distributed “free of charge” to those students who are enrolled in grades 1, 2 and 3 throughout the district.  He said that this event will take place tomorrow, August 20th at 1 p.m. in the High School small gymnasium.  Mr. Tatum said that the information has been posted on the district website.  He said that there was a registration form which could be downloaded by parents and return to the district office if they were interested.  Mr. Tatum said that he hoped all students would take advantage of this opportunity; additionally, reverse 911 calls have sent to all parents of those grade level students.  He said that as of today there were 550 students registered to receive backpacks.

Mr. Tatum said that there would be a New Teacher Orientation Meeting on August 28th; pre-k and kindergarten new student orientation will take place on September 2nd at each elementary school, except at Connecticut Farms where the orientation will take place on September 3rd; this was changed due to a request from the PTA liaison.  


Mr. Tatum said that there will be districtwide professional development on September 2nd and 3rd and September 4th will be the first day of school for the 2014-2015 school year.  He expected that everything will be set and ready to go on that date.

COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC ON RESOLUTIONS ON THE AGENDA

None
EDUCATION/STUDENT DISCIPLINE COMMITTEE


Moved by Dr. Francis, seconded by Mr. Arminio that the following resolutions be adopted:
E-1.
AMEND 2014-2015 OUT OF DISTRICT ATYPICAL STUDENT PLACEMENT LISTS, EXIT LISTS AND TUITIONS

That the board amend the 2014-2015 Out-of-District Atypical Student Placement, Exit Lists and tuitions in accordance with the information appended to the nonpublic portion of these minutes.

E-2.
APPROVE DISTRICT CODE OF CONDUCT FOR 2014-2015 SCHOOL YEAR

That the board approve District Code of Conduct for the 2014-2015 school year in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.

E-3.    APPROVE CURRICULUM GUIDES FOR 2014-2015 SCHOOL YEAR

That the board approve the following curriculum guides for the 2014-2015 school year:  (a) Accelerated Mathematics - Grade 5; (b) Keyboarding – Grade 6; (c) Strategies for Success – Grade 6; (d) T.V. Productions II; (e) German IV  in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.
E-4.
APPROVE SPECIAL EDUCATION TRANSPORTATION AGREEMENT FOR 2014-2015 SCHOOL YEAR – ESSEX REGIONAL EDUCATIONAL SERVICES COMMISSION

That the board approve 2014-2015 school year special education transportation agreement with Essex Regional Educational Services Commission in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.

E-5.
APPROVE REIMBURSEMENT TO PARENT FOR TRANSPORTATION OF STUDENT

That the board approve reimbursement to parent for transportation of student as follows:  (a) to and from Crossroads School, Westfield, New Jersey from May 1st through June 28th 2014 at a rate of $0.56 per mile; (b) to and from Battle Hill School for 2014 Extended Summer Program (ESY) from July 1st through July 29th, 2014 at a rate of $0.56 per mile; and (c) to and from Connecticut Farms School for the 2014-2015 school year at a rate of $0.56 per mile in accordance with the information appended to the nonpublic portion of these minutes.  

E-6.
APPROVE NONPUBLIC SCHOOL TECHNOLOGY INITIATIVE PROGRAM AGREEMENTS FOR 2014-2015 SCHOOL YEAR – UNION COUNTY EDUCATIONAL SERVICES COMMISSION

That the board approve Nonpublic School Technology Initiative Program Agreements with Union County Educational Services Commission for participating schools located within the Township of Union in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.
E-7.  
ALLOW HOME SCHOOLED STUDENT TO PARTICIPATE IN EXTRA-CURRICULAR SPORTS

That the board  allow A.H., a high school student who is home schooled, to participate as a member of the Union High School Soccer Team for the Fall, 2014 season in accordance with the information recorded in the nonpublic portion of these minutes.

E-8.
APPROVE JOINT TRANSPORTATION AGREEMENT FOR 2014 EXTENDED SCHOOL YEAR – MORRIS UNION JOINTURE COMMISSION

That the board approve Joint Transportation Agreement for the 2014 Extended School Year with Morris Union Jointure Commission in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.

E-9.
AMEND LIST OF STUDENTS ATTENDING A.M. SESSION FOR 2014-2015 SCHOOL YEAR – UNION COUNTY VOCATIONAL TECHNICAL HIGH SCHOOL

That the board amend list of students attending Union County Vocational Technical High School a.m. session for the 2014-2015 school year in accordance with the information recorded in the non-public portion of these minutes.
E-10.
APPROVE ESTABLISHMENT OF KINDERGARTEN IN CLASS REPLACEMENT PROGRAM – FRANKLIN SCHOOL

That the board approve the establishment of a Kindergarten in class Replacement Program at Franklin Elementary School, effective September 4, 2014 in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.
E-11.
APPROVE ESTABLISHMENT OF FIRST GRADE IN CLASS REPLACEMENT PROGRAM – FRANKLIN SCHOOL

That the board approve the establishment of a first grade in class Replacement Program at Franklin Elementary School, effective September 4, 2014 in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.

E-12.
APPROVE ESTABLISHMENT OF LEARNING/LANGUAGE DISABILITIES, MILD/MODERATE, SELF-CONTAINED PROGRAM  - BURNET MIDDLE SCHOOL

That  the board approve the establishment of a Learning/Language Disabilities, mild/moderate, self-contained program at Burnet Middle School, effective September 4, 2014 in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.

E-13.
APPROVE ELIMINATION OF LEARNING/LANGUAGE DISABILITIES, MILD/MODERATE, SELF-CONTAINED PROGRAM – BURNET MIDDLE SCHOOL

That the board approve the elimination of a Learning/Language Disabilities, mild/moderate, self-contained program at Burnet Middle School, effective September 4, 2014 in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.

E-14.
APPROVE ELIMINATION OF BEHAVIORAL DISABILITIES PROGRAM – BURNET MIDDLE SCHOOL

That the board approve the elimination of the Behavioral Disabilities program at Burnet Middle School, effective September 4, 2014 in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.

E-15.
APPROVE ESTABLISHMENT OF BEHAVIORAL DISABILITIES PROGRAM – BURNET MIDDLE SCHOOL

That the board approve the establishment of a Behavioral Disabilities program at Burnet Middle School, effective September 4, 2014 in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.

E-16.
APPROVE ESTABLISHMENT OF KINDERGARTEN IN CLASS REPLACEMENT PROGRAM – HANNAH CALDWELL ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

That the board approve the establishment of a Kindergarten In class Replacement Program at Hannah Caldwell Elementary School, effective September 4, 2014 in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.

E-17.
APPROVE ELIMINATION OF IN CLASS REPLACEMENT FIRST GRADE PROGRAM – HANNAH CALDWELL ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

That the board approve the elimination of the In class Replacement first grade program at Hannah Caldwell Elementary School, effective September 4, 2014 in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.

E-18.
APPROVE ELIMINATION  OF LEARNING/LANGUAGE DISABILITIES, MILD/MODERATE, SELF-CONTAINED PROGRAM – JEFFERSON ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

That the board approve the elimination of the Learning/Language Disabilities, mild/moderate, self-contained program at Jefferson Elementary School, effective September 4, 2014 in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.

E-19.
APPROVE ESTABLISHMENT OF LEARNING/LANGUAGE DISABILITIES, MILD/MODERATE, SELF-CONTAINED PROGRAM – JEFFERSON SCHOOL

That board approve the establishment of a Learning/Language Disabilities, mild/moderate, self-contained program at Jefferson Elementary School, effective September 4, 2014 in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.
E-20.
APPROVE ESTABLISHMENT OF FIRST GRADE IN CLASS REPLACEMENT PROGRAM – CONNECTICUT FARMS ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 

That the board approve the establishment of a first grade In class Replacement Program at Connecticut Farms Elementary School, effective September 4, 2014 in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.

E-21.
APPROVE ELIMINATION OF IN CLASS REPLACEMENT PROGRAM – LIVINGSTON ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

That the board approve the elimination of the In class Replacement Kindergarten Program at Livingston Elementary School, effective September 4, 2014 in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.

E-22.
APPROVE ESTABLISHMENT OF THIRD GRADE IN CLASS REPLACEMENT PROGRAM – LIVINGSTON ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

That the board approve the establishment of a third grade In class Replacement Program at Livingston Elementary School, effective September 4, 2014 in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.

E-23.
APPROVE EXTENSION OF UNION COUNTY EDUCATIONAL SERVICES WORK READINESS PROGRAM

That the board approve extension of Union County Educational Services Work Readiness Program for one additional day of instruction beyond the scheduled end date in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.
DISCUSSION:


Mr. Arminio asked if there were any changed in the district Code of Conduct which is the subject of resolution E-2.  Dr. Lishak said that prior to the end of the school year all principals met with the committees in their schools to discuss any changes they wanted to make in the Code of Conduct.  She said that it was decided that no changes were necessary.   Mr. Tatum said that several of the schools have adopted procedures but they all fall in line with the Code of Conduct.  


Mr. Arminio asked about resolution E-7.  He said that he remembered the board granting this in the past.  Mr. Damato said that since the district is a member of the State Athletic Association, this is required.  He said that the board must approve this for insurance reasons.
AYE:

Mr. Arminio, Dr. Francis, Mr. Galante, Mr. Layden, and Mr. Perkins


NAY:

None


ABSTAIN:
None



MOTION WAS CARRIED
DISCUSSION ITEM 

Union High School/Union County College Partnership – Dr. Lishak said that she discussed this a little bit at the Planning Session and she wanted to go a little further into the partnership that the district was looking to have with Union County College. She said that she would like to put in place a Memorandum of Understanding between the district and Union County College for developmental classes for any high school seniors who qualify by taking the AcuPlacer test and who would be required to take a developmental class in either Math or Language Arts for the next school year (Freshman year in College).  Dr. Lishak said that this would only be available to students who are going to be attending Union County College; it is not for a student who takes the AcuPlacer test which is used at many colleges and if they fall beneath the minimum they will be able to see that but if students who want to take the course, which will be offered in the high school and will be a semester course starting in January; curriculum and syllabus would be approved by the board of education.  She said that she is looking in to two different ways to instruct it. Dr. Lishak said that first she would like to offer the courses to be taught by district teachers who meet the requirements, the cost of the course would be between $170 and $180 for the entire course.  She said that if a district does not meet the requirement, one of Union County College’s professors could come to the high school to teach the course and the students would have to pay 2/3rds of the cost which would be somewhere around $360 for the course.  Dr. Lishak said that once the students take the course, they can go to Union County College the next year and take the standard required classes (they would not have to take the developmental classes).  She said that this would be giving the students a jump start on their college careers and it also would not affect their student financial aid. Dr. Lishak said that this would give district students the opportunity to take advantage of earning college credits at Union County College before they get there. She said that once the students enter Union County College, those developmental credits will be accepted.  Mr. Arminio asked when the students would take the class. Dr. Lishak said they would take the class during their regular school day.  Mr. Arminio asked what class the students would take these classes in place of.  Dr. Lishak said that these classes would be considered “elective” courses and the students would receive elective credits from the high school as well as college credits which would be issued through Union County College.


Dr. Lishak said that the AcuPlacer test takes between two and three hours and it determines the students’ minimums.  She said that she was trying to establish these courses as a “pilot” and the first year there will be 24 students in Algebra and 24 students in either reading comprehension or writing, depending on where the highest need is.  Dr. Lishak said that the students would be completely responsible for the cost of the program; she said that if the students take the course at the high school the cost is cheaper.  
FISCAL AND PLANNING COMMITTEE

Moved by Mr. Layden  seconded by Dr. Francis that the following resolutions be adopted:
F-1.
ACCEPT FINAL TREASURER’S AND SECRETARY’S REPORTS – JUNE 30, 2014


That  the  Board  accept  final  Treasurer’s and Secretary’s reports dated June 30, 2014.
F-2.
ACCEPT TREASURER’S REPORT


That the Board accept Treasurer’ Report dated July 31, 2014.

F-3.
ACCEPT SECRETARY’S REPORT


That the Board accept Secretary’s Report dated July 31, 2014.
F-4.
CERTIFY TREASURER’S AND SECRETARY’S REPORTS


That pursuant to N.J.A.C. 6A:23-2.11(a), I certify that as of  July 31, 2014 no budgetary line item account has obligations and payments  (contractual orders) which in total exceed the amount appropriated by the district board of education pursuant to N.J.S.A. 18A:22-8 and 18:22-8.1. 

Pursuant to  N.J.A.C. 6A:23-2.2(h),  we  certify  that  as  of  July 31, 2014  after review of the secretary’s monthly financial report (appropriations section) and upon consultation with the appropriate district officials that to the best of our knowledge no major account or fund has been over-expended in violation of N.J.A.C. 6A:23-2.2(d)3  and that sufficient funds are available to meet the district’s financial obligations for the remainder of the fiscal year. This certification is solely based on the information provided by the School Business Administrator and Board Secretary and is assumed by the board to be correct.
F-5.
APPROVE LINE ITEM TRANSFERS


That the board approve line item transfers in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.

F-6.
APPROVE ATTACHED LIST OF CONTRACTS AND/OR PURCHASE ORDERS


That the board approve the attached list of contracts and/or purchase orders pursuant to the requirements of N.J.S.A. 18A:18A-5  and 18A:18A-10(a)  in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.
F-7.
APPROVE DISTRICTWIDE TRAVEL AND RELATED EXPENSES

That the Board approve districtwide travel and related expenses pursuant to the requirements of N.J.S.A. 18A:11-12, N.J.A.C. 6A:23A-7 and Board Policy File Code 6471 and in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.

F-8.   PRE-APPROVE DISTRICTWIDE STUDENT FIELD TRIP DESTINATIONS AND PURPOSES


That the Board pre-approve districtwide student field trip destinations and purposes pursuant to N.J.A.C. 6A:23A-5.8 in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.

F-9.   APPROVE ATTACHED LIST OF CONTRACTS AND/OR PURCHASES


That the board approve attached list of contracts and/or purchases pursuant to the requirements of N.J.S.A. 18A:18A-5(21) in accordance with the information appended to these minutes:  (a) Costa del Sol - $8,264.43 – Balance for 2014 senior picnic – Union High School
F-10.
ACCEPT 2014 SAFETY GRANT PROGRAM AWARD – NJSIG/ERIC NORTH


That the board accept NJSIG/ ERIC North 2014 Safety Grant Program Award in the amount of $43,711 in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.

F-11.  AMEND LIST OF 2014-2015 STATE CONTRACT VENDORS

That the Board amend list of 2014-2015 State Contract Vendors to facilitate schools’ purchasing in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.

F-12.
ACCEPT DONATION FOR USE BY KAWAMEEH MIDDLE SCHOOL PBSIS PROGRAM – UNION MUNICIPAL DRUG ALLIANCE

That the Board accept donation from Union Municipal Drug Alliance in the amount of $660.36 for use by Kawameeh Middle School for its PBSIS program.
DISCUSSION:


None

AYE:

Mr. Arminio, Dr. Francis, Mr. Galante, Mr. Layden, and Mr. Perkins


NAY:

None


ABSTAIN:
None



MOTION WAS CARRIED
OPERATIONS COMMITTEE

Moved by Mr. Layden seconded by Mr. Arminio that the following resolutions be adopted:
O-1.
REPORT RECEIPT OF BIDS


Receipt of bids received on August 7, 2014 for Disposal and Recycling Service (Bid #15-16)
O-2.   APPROVE SECURITY DRILL AND BUS EVACUATION DRILL REPORTS


That  pursuant  to N.J.S.A. 18A:41-1 and P.L. 2009, Chapter 178, the board approve the following security drill reports and bus evacuation drill reports in accordance with N.J.A.C. 6A:27-11.2 in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.

O-3.
APPROVE DISTRICT SAFETY AND SECURITY PLAN FOR 2014-2015 SCHOOL YEAR


That the board approve District Safety and Security Plan for the 2014-2015 school year in accordance with the information recorded in the nonpublic portion of these minutes.
O-4.
APPROVE ADVERTISEMENT OF DISPOSAL OF EQUIPMENT


That the board approve advertisement for disposal of equipment which is deemed no longer serviceable by the district in accordance with the information appended to these minutes. 

O-5.
APPROVE CHANGE ORDER #1 – SILVA’S MECHANICAL SERVICES, INC.


That the board approve Contingency Change Order #1 from Silva’s Mechanical Services, Inc., 171 Midland Avenue, Kearny, New Jersey for boiler replacements at Washington and Livingston Elementary Schools to install a 3” no hub drain with trap and sediment bucket and pipe to pit area for a decrease in the Owner’s Contingency Reserve in the amount of $1,962.59 leaving a balance in that account of $128,037.41 in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.
O-6.
APPROVE CHANGE ORDER #2 – SILVA’S MECHANICAL SERVICES, INC.


That the board approve Change Order #2 from Silva’s Mechanical Services, Inc., 171 Midland Avenue, Kearny, New Jersey for boiler replacements at Washington and Livingston Elementary Schools to extend condensate return line and dismantle and clean the tunnel trap requiring labor and material costing $4,375 and credit of $4,250 for value of slabs in contract that were not installed for decrease of $48,198.70 in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.
O-7.
APPROVE CONTINGENCY CHANGE ORDER #1 – SILVA’S MECHANICAL SERVICES, INC.


That the board approve Contingency Change Order#1 from Silva’s Mechanical Services, Inc., 171 Midland Avenue, Kearny, New Jersey for boiler replacements at Burnet Middle School to furnish and install two (2) traps in the amount of $6,801.30 leaving a balance in the Owner’s contingency reserve of $49,198.70 in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.

O-8.
APPROVE SUBMISSION OF TOILET FACILITIES FOR 2014-2015 SCHOOL YEAR – LIVINGSTON ELEMENTARY SCHOOL


That the board approve submission of toilet room facilities at Livingston Elementary School early intervention, pre-kindergarten and kindergarten classrooms for the 2014-2015 school year using the Alternate Method of Compliance in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.

O-9.
APPROVE SUBMISSION OF NEED TO RENEW TEMPORARY SPACE FOR 2014-2015 SCHOOL YEAR


That the board approve submission of the need to renew temporary space for the 2014-2015 school year – Union High School library office to a computer lab in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.

O-10.
APPROVE APPLICATION FOR CHANGE OF USE OF EDUCATIONAL SPACE FOR 2014-2015 SCHOOL YEAR


That the board approve Application for Change of Use of Educational Space from a classroom to a classroom office at Kawameeh Middle School for the 2014-2015 school year in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.

O-11.
AWARD BID FOR DISPOSAL AND RECYCLING SERVICES – WASTE MANAGEMENT


That the board award bid for Disposal and Recycling Services (Bid #15-16) to Waste Management, 847 Flora Street, Elizabeth, New Jersey for a three-year period starting September 1, 2014 through August 31, 2017 in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.
O-12.  APPROVE LICENSING AND MAINTENANCE AGREEMENT – ED-DATA SERVICES, INC.


That the board approve Licensing and Maintenance Agreement with Ed-Data Services, Inc., 236 Midland Avenue, Saddle Brook, New Jersey for the 2014-2015 school year in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.

O-13.  APPROVE USE OF JEFFERSON SCHOOL GYMNASIUM – VAUXHALL HISTORICAL SOCIETY


That the board approve use of Jefferson  School  gymnasium  by  Vauxhall Historical Society on Saturday, November 8, 2014 from 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. for second annual Veterans Program. 
DISCUSSION:


None

AYE:

Mr. Arminio, Dr. Francis, Mr. Galante, Mr. Layden, and Mr. Perkins


NAY:

None


ABSTAIN:
None



MOTION WAS CARRIED
PERSONNEL COMMITTEE

Moved by Dr. Francis, seconded by Mr. Arminio that resolution P-1 be adopted: 
P-1.
APPROVE PERSONNEL ACTIONS                                                                       That the Board approve personnel actions in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.
AYE:

Dr. Francis, Mr. Layden, and Mr. Perkins


NAY:

Mr. Arminio


ABSTAIN:
Mr. Galante

THIS MOTION DID NOT CARRY

Moved by Dr. Francis, seconded by Mr. Arminio that resolutions P-2 and P-3 be adopted:
P-2.
APPROVE ADDITIONS TO SUBSTITUTE LISTS – 2014-2015 SCHOOL YEAR


That additions to the 2014-2015 Substitute Lists be approved in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.

P-3.
APPROVE LEAVES FOR STAFF

That the board approve leaves for the following staff:  (a) Dale W. Costleigh, Jr., districtwide maintenance, intermittent family leave for the period July 23, 2014 through the 2014-2015 school year; (b) Courtney McCarthy, teacher at Franklin School, unpaid family leave for the period September 4 through November 30, 2014; (c) Sandra Joy Mangarella, teacher at Union High School, intermittent unpaid family leave beginning September 4th, 2014; (d) Lisa Angelini, teacher at Livingston Elementary School unpaid leave of absence for the 2014-2015 school year; (e) Kelly Hamilton, teacher at Hannah Caldwell Elementary School, maternity and unpaid family leave for the period September 30th, 2014 through March 29, 2015; (f) Patricia Davis, teacher at Hannah Caldwell Elementary School, maternity and unpaid family leave for the period September 8, 2014 through January 4, 2015
DISCUSSION:


None

AYE:

Mr. Arminio, Dr. Francis, Mr. Galante, Mr. Layden, and Mr. Perkins


NAY:

None


ABSTAIN:
None



MOTION WAS CARRIED

Moved by Dr. Francis, seconded by Mr. Arminio that resolution P-4 be adopted

P-4.
ACCEPT LETTERS OF RESIGNATION FROM STAFF

That the board accept letters of resignation from the following staff:  (a) Michela Cyran, teacher assistant at Franklin School, effective immediately; (b) Caitlin Brady, English teacher at Union High School, effective immediately; (c) Gayle E. Jereb, special education teacher at Kawameeh Middle School, effective April 15, 2015 (retirement); (d) Raymond Toman, science teacher at Union High School, effective August 29, 2014; (e) Donna Galante, School Social Worker, effective December 1 2014 (retirement); (f) Jessica Brinson, part-time bus driver, effective August 9, 2014
DISCUSSION:


None 

AYE:

Mr. Arminio, Dr. Francis,  Mr. Layden, and Mr. Perkins


NAY:

None


ABSTAIN:
Mr. Galante


MOTION WAS CARRIED

Moved by Dr. Francis, seconded by Mr. Arminio that resolutions P-5 through P-12 be adopted:
P-5.
REAPPOINT RESIDENCY INVESTIGATORS FOR 2014-2015 SCHOOL YEAR

That the board reappoint residency investigators for the 2014-2015 school year at a rate of $20 per hour not to exceed 70 hours or $1400 per month. (Additional hours may be assigned per month at the discretion of the Superintendent):  (a) Maria Schmidtberg; (b) Thomas Sheridan; (c) Anthony Martino and (d) Al Tutela
P-6. APPROVE DISTRICT EVALUATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE The Superintendent recommends, the committee concurs and I so move that the board approve following staff as the District Evaluation Advisory Committee for the 2014-2015 school year:  (a) Gregory A. Tatum; (b) Noreen Lishak; (c) Michelle Warren; (d) Edward Gibbons; (e) Jason Malanda; (f) Kim Conti; (g) Daniel Demarco; (h) Donald Erdman; (i) Nicole Tartaglia; (j) Kristen Nunes and (k) Christopher Capodice

P-7.
APPROVE CURRICULUM WRITING TEAMS

That the board approve Curriculum Writing Teams in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.

P-8.
AMEND 2014-2015 ATHLETIC EVENT STAFF

That the board amend 2014-2015 Athletic Event Staff to include the following:  (a) Esmael Nunes

P-9.
APPROVE 2014 HOME INSTRUCTORS

That the board approve 2014-2015 Home Instructors at a rate of $38.25 per hour in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.

P-10.
APPROVE WITHHOLDING EMPLOYMENT AND ADJUSTMENT INCREMENTS-EMPLOYEE #9543

That the board approve withholding employment and adjustment increments for employee #9543, effective immediately in accordance with the information appended to the nonpublic portion of these minutes. These increments shall not be restored unless approved by the Board of Education. 

P-11.
APPROVE STAFF TO PROVIDE ABA INSTRUCTION FOR 2014-2015 SCHOOL YEAR

That the board approve district staff to provide ABA (Applied Behavioral Analysis) instruction on an “as needed” basis to district students for the 2014-2015 school year at a rate of $50 per hour in accordance with the information appended to these minutes. (Acct#17197/11-150-100-101-96-19-SS19)

P-12.
APPROVE CERTIFIED TEACHER TO PROVIDE HOME INSTRUCTION – ZAITZ

That the board approve Michele Zaitz, Certified Teacher, to provide home instruction to homebound students at a rate of $50 per hour for the 2014-2015 school year. (Acct# 11-150-100-101-01-19-SS19)
DISCUSSION:


None

AYE:

Mr. Arminio, Dr. Francis, Mr. Galante, Mr. Layden, and Mr. Perkins


NAY:

None


ABSTAIN:
None



MOTION WAS CARRIED
Moved by Mr. Galante, seconded by Mr. Arminio that resolutions P-13 through P-25 be adopted:
P-13.
APPROVE STAFF TO PROVIDE HOME INSTRUCTION FOR 2014-2015 SCHOOL YEAR

That the board approve district staff to provide home instruction to district students on an “as needed” basis at a rate of $38.25 for the 2014-2015 school year in accordance with the information appended to these minutes. (Acct#11-150-100-101-96-19-SS19)

P-14.
APPOINT SUBSTITUTE SPECIAL EDUCATION TEACHER ASSISTANT FOR 2014 ESY PROGRAM – POGORZELSKI

That Zdzislaw Pogorzelski be appointed as substitute special education teacher assistant for the period July 1st through July 29th 2014 for the 2014 ESY program at Battle Hill Elementary School on an “as needed” basis at a rate of $16 per hour.

P-15.
APPROVE STAFF TO PROVIDE PRESENTATIONS ON VB-MAPP ASSESSMENT FOR 2014-2015 SCHOOL YEAR

That the board approve staff to provide presentations on the VB-MAPP Assessment to district staff during the 2014-2015 school year at a rate of $40 per hour, not to exceed $80 per person for each presentation in accordance with the information appended to these minutes. (Acct#11-000-223-110-01-19)
P-16.
APPROVE STAFF TO PROVIDE HOME INSTRUCTION DURING SUMMER 2014

That the board approve staff to provide home instruction to district students for the period July 1st through August 29th, 2014 on an “as needed” basis at a rate of $38.25 per hour in accordance with the information appended to these minutes. (Acct#11-150-100-101-96-19-SS19)

P-17.  APPROVE STAFF TO PROVIDE ABA INSTRUCTION DURING SUMMER 2014

That the board approve staff to provide ABA (Applied Behavior Analysis) to district students for the period July 1st through August 29th, 2014 at a rate of $50 per hour in accordance with the information appended to these minutes. (Acct#11-150-100-101-96-19-SS19)

P-18.
APPROVE VENDOR TO PROVIDE STAFF DEVELOPMENT TRAINING FOR PARAPROFESSIONALS – LEARNING PLUS, LLC

That the board approve Learning Plus LLC, 22 Cruiser Court, Toms River, New Jersey to provide staff development training for paraprofessionals at a rate of $300 per hour for four four-hour sessions not to exceed $200 for the 2014-2015 school year in accordance with the information appended to these minutes. (Acct#11-000-219-320-02-19)
P-19.  APPROVE VENDOR TO PROVIDE STAFF DEVELOPMENT TRAINING FOR TEACHERS AND PARAPROFESSIONALS – ALBAR ASSOCIATES

That the board approve Albar Associates, 37 Circle Drive, Park Ridge, NJ to provide staff development training for teachers and paraprofessionals at a rate of $250 per hour for two-hour sessions and $300 for one-hour sessions not to exceed $6200 for the 2014-2015 school year in accordance with the information appended to these minutes. (Acct#11-000-219-320-02-19)

P-20.
APPROVE TWO DAYS OF STAFF DEVELOPMENT ON SUICIDE PREVENTION AND AWARENESS – JACOBS

That the board approve two days of staff development on Suicide Prevention and Awareness to be presented by Amy S. Jacob, LCSW, 235 Valentine Street, Highland Park, NJ at a rate of $400 per session not to exceed $800 for the 2014-2015 school year in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.  (Acct#7075/11-000-219-320-02-19)
P-21.  APPROVE SCHOOL IMPROVEMENT PANEL FOR 2014-2015 SCHOOL YEAR

That the board approve School Improvement Panel for the 2014-2015 school year in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.

P-22.
APPROVE I&RS COMMITTEE MEMBERS FOR 2014-2015 SCHOOL YEAR

That the board approve I&RS Committee Members for 2014-2015 school year in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.
P-23.
APPROVE WITHHOLDING EMPLOYMENT AND ADJUSTMENT INCREMENTS- EMPLOYEE #9972
That the board approve withholding employment and adjustment increments for employee #9972, effectively immediately. These increments shall not be restored unless approved by the Board of Education. 
P-24.
APPROVE SUPERVISOR ASSIGNMENTS FOR 2014-2015 SCHOOL YEAR

That the board approve the following Supervisor assignments for the 2014-2015 school year:  (a) Terry Matthews – Science and Mathematics – Grade 2 through 5; (b) Robert Ghiretti – Social Studies and Language Arts – Grade 2 through 5; (c) Maureen Corbett – All Academic Areas – Pre-K through Grade 2
P-25.   APPROVE JOB DESCRIPTION – FACILITIES COORDINATOR

That the board approve Facilities Coordinator job description in accordance with the information appended to these minutes.
DISCUSSION:


None

AYE:

Mr. Arminio, Dr. Francis, Mr. Galante, Mr. Layden, and Mr. Perkins


NAY:

None


ABSTAIN:
None



MOTION WAS CARRIED
 

LEGAL COMMITTEE

Moved by Mr. Layden seconded by Dr. Francis that the following resolutions be adopted:
L-1.
APPROVE SETTLEMENT AGREEMENT AND GENERAL RELEASE – D.C. V. TOWNSHIP OF UNION BOARD OF EDUCATION

That the board approve negotiated settlement agreement and general release in the matter of D.C. v. Township of Union Board of Education in accordance with the information recorded in the nonpublic portion of these minutes.
DISCUSSION:


None

AYE:

Mr. Arminio, Dr. Francis, Mr. Galante, Mr. Layden, and Mr. Perkins


NAY:

None


ABSTAIN:
None



MOTION WAS CARRIED

Mr. Perkins asked Mr. Layden to move the item under Policy Committee.  He said that this item is technically being handled by an ad hoc committee which was convened some months ago concerning two matters:  One being the assignment of individuals who are board members  as liaisons to individual schools in the district; a proposal which he had resisted and was still not philosophically in line with but it will be done and the other was the development of a policy for the naming and dedication of facilities, for which there were some concerns.  Mr. Perkins said that the ad hoc committee met and there was discussion regarding the proposed policy for doing that which was promulgated by New Jersey School Boards Association and that is what is being considered tonight.  

POLICY COMMITTEE

Moved by Mr. Layden, seconded by Dr. Francis that the following resolutions be adopted:
POL-1.
ADOPT POLICY FILE CODE 7550 – NAMING AND DEDICATING OF FACILITIES

That the board adopt Policy File Code 7550 – Naming and Dedicating of Facilities - in accordance with the information appended to these minutes
DISCUSSION:


Mr. Arminio said that there are several sections in this policy.  He said that the first was in general, naming and dedicating facilities – naming it after someone for instance, Hannah Caldwell School or Livingston School.  Mr. Arminio said that the second part of the policy is the process of going about naming it.  He said that the first one is “each name shall be known to and significant to the people of the district”; next is “the name submitted shall not conflict with the names of other schools in the district or surrounding districts.” He said that he has a problem with the next item; it says “the use of names of living persons shall be avoided unless the circumstances warrant an exception.”  Mr. Arminio asked if there were any examples of what an “exception” was and why is the district limiting it to dead people.  He said that if the district is going to honor someone, hopefully that person is still alive who can revel in his glory, so to speak and appreciate what others think of him/her.  Mr. Arminio said that he had a problem with item E(4) which says:  “the board shall select the name of the new facility in recognition of the efforts involved in the project.  A plaque containing the following information shall be attached to a new building.”  He said that he did not understand what “the names of individuals involved” meant.  Mr. Arminio said that if a new building goes up, whose names are put on the plaque.  Mr. Perkins said that he had discussion with School Boards Association concerning this policy.  He said that the present Administration Building is named after an individual who was actively involved in the administration of the district at the time and it was named without all of the safeguards or considerations that are contained in the policy. Mr. Perkins said that there have been a number of buildings and facilities; he said in a neighboring district there was a concern about naming a portion of a particular building for a person who was still living while the remaining portion was named for George Washington.  He said that all of the schools in the district meet the criteria; they are named after people of accomplishment and note.  Mr. Perkins said that there has been considerable pressure on board members that he knows in other districts from political figures who want to have a facility named after them but who have unfair power. 


Mr. Perkins said that an example would be that if a teacher were called to active military duty and was awarded a decoration for valor, that might be the kind of thing that might indicate the individual contributed to the welfare and protection of the country and the district should not have to wait until he or she passes.  He said that if Mr. Arminio had difficulty with particular language in the policy, it can be discussed.  Mr. Perkins said that the intent of the policy was to avoid the immediacy of a quick reaction or to curry favor with a particular person. Mr. Arminio said that he understood what Mr. Perkins was saying but he felt that if someone was going to be honored in this way, it was better if the individual knows they are being honored instead of waiting until the person is dead.


Dr. Francis said that he agreed with Mr. Arminio but what if the person a building is named after commits a crime and gets indicted; would the district have to take the name down and the facility be named again.  Mr. Arminio said that he did think of that but there is no reason why you can’t take a name off a facility in that instance.


Mr. Arminio asked about the last section of the policy refers to “dedication memorials” where the district can “benefit from the residents’ active participation in school operation.  Numerous opportunities are available for residents who share their time, talents and skills.”  He said does this mean that a facility can be named after someone who volunteers or does a lot for the district even though they are not an employee or board of education member.  Mr. Perkins said that in all fairness, the committee did not draft the language of the policy.  Mr. Arminio said that he needs clarification of the statement:  “in addition to those who volunteer their time, the district is equally fortunate to receive the services of dedicated staff.  Pupils also vastly contribute to the quality inherent in the district.”  He said that years ago, over at Kawameeh Middle School a student named Ernie Gluck was a fantastic athlete and great student who passed away when he was a ninth grader.  Mr. Arminio said that a section of the library where all of the sports books were kept was named in his honor.  He asked if that is what this paragraph would be for.  Mr. Perkins said that he thought so.  He said that he had two concerns; one was that there have been facilities named for people who were involved in significant law suits against the board and who has the ability to name a facility.  Mr. Perkins said that clearly board approval should be had and it should be had where there is an opportunity for discussion of the pros and cons.  He said that if the board wishes, the policy can be honed; there is no urgency to adopt this policy.  

Mr. Arminio said that he was not in a rush to make any suggestions that would fit within the policy. He asked that the board not vote on this policy tonight so that some of the wording can be changed.  Mr. Perkins asked Mr. Layden if he agreed.  Mr. Layden said that he did. 
THE BOARD DID NOT VOTE TO APPROVE THE POLICY.
APPROVAL OF BILLS

Moved by  Mr. Layden,  seconded by Dr. Francis  that the Board concur with the bills listed in the permanent bound register appended to these minutes and be ordered for payment.
AYE:

Mr. Arminio, Dr. Francis, Mr. Galante, Mr. Layden, and Mr. Perkins


NAY:

None


ABSTAIN:
None



MOTION WAS CARRIED
UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Mr. Arminio thanked Mr. Perkins in advance for relenting on the assignment of board members as liaisons to particular schools within the district.
NEW BUSINESS

None
COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC

Mr. Nascavage said that he lives across the street from Livingston School.  He stated that new lights were installed in the front of the school in May.  Mr. Nascavage said that the lights are very bright.  He said that he has spoken to Mr. Wiggins on many occasions to no avail.  Mr. Nascavage said he did not know if any light studies were done before the lights were installed; he said that he worked for Public Service and had a little bit of experience in this area.  Mr. Nascavage asked the board that a light study be done as many people in the neighborhood are very upset about this. 

Mr. Wiggins said that he has been trying to address the situation.  He said that he is trying to “angle” the lights in a different direction.  Mr. Wiggins said that the company that installed the lights has been asked to come back to install shields on the light fixtures.  He said that he has been in discussion with Mr. Ardito and has asked board members to look at the light situation.  Mr. Perkins asked if the issue had been discussed with the police department.  Mr. Wiggins said that he has only had discussions with Mr. Ardito who is very much in favor of the lights. 


Mr. Perkins asked what Mr. Nascavage did for Public Service.  Mr. Nascavage said he was a supervisor for Public Service.  He said that he has lived in the area his entire life and he has seen security issues in the neighborhood and if there was a present security issue, he would know about it.  Mr. Nascavage said that for the past 10-15 years the neighborhood has been quiet.  He said that he now feels that he lives in the “inner city” with these lights.  Mr. Nascavage just wanted to know if a light study was done.  He said that this would indicate the spectrum, how bright the lights are and what the objectives are.  Mr. Perkins asked if there was a Code requirement that Mr. Nascavage knew of for a study.  Mr. Nascavage said he did not look at that before he came to the meeting.  He said that when street lights are installed, it is standard to have a light study done.  Mr. Nascavage said that new street lights have also been installed on the street about two years ago and they are brighter than the old ones.  He said that he did not see the need for the new lights on the school.


Mr. Perkins said that these are not issues that are unique to Union.  He said that Mr. Wiggins is working on the issue and he is requesting that Mr. Perkins said that was going to ask Mr. Wiggins to report back to the board at the next meeting on this matter.


Mr. Williams asked why there were so many establishment and elimination of programs on the agenda.  Ms. Conti said that the district has to establish classes in accordance with the age range of the students each year.  She said that she must report these changes to the county.  


Mr. Williams asked about the safety grant that was approved in resolution F-10 and what would this grant be used for.  Mr. Damato said that he applied for this grant and the grant was awarded to the district by ERIC North.  He said that ERIC North is a pool insurance group that the district is involved with and they annually provide money to districts who want to improve the safety of the schools.  Mr. Damato said that what the grant is specifically going to be used for, he would like not to get into at a public meeting because he thought providing that information to the public would jeopardize school security.  He said that the district has taken that position in the past on many occasions with releasing the information.  Mr. Damato said that the purpose of the grant is to increase security; generally, he could say that the money has been used for cameras and other safety devices that will be used in the schools but the location of those will be kept confidential and the only individuals who know about it are the board members and members of the Union Police Department.


Mr. Williams asked if Mr. Damato to expound on his answer when he says that it is not public information, is that because it would jeopardize the program itself, meaning that people might be apprehensive or is it an issue parallel to “terrorism”.  Mr. Damato said that he thought Mr. Williams was asking “how much information can I give you?”  He said that he could only tell Mr. Williams about generally what the program is and not the locations of the cameras, the types of cameras, the type of technology.  Mr. Damato said that there are many types of cameras; some cameras see in the dark some don’t; some record 24 hours; some are on motion sensor activation.  He said that there are all different applications for all different types of situations that is going to have to be in the domain of Mr. Ardito and Union Police Department.


Mr. Williams asked if it was for the safety of the students and the staff in the schools; are there cameras in the classrooms to protect the teacher and the students.  Mr. Damato said that so far as he knew, there were no cameras in classrooms.  He said that the grant is for things to keep the staff and students safe.  Mr. Damato said that it is the aim of the district to secure the buildings in the best way possible and this grant is another source of funding that the district has taken advantage of for the past several years.


Mr. Williams said that there have been proposals about having cameras in special education classrooms.  He wanted to make sure that the students are being adequately taught and for protection.  Mr. Williams asked if the Union Board of Education had considered that.  Mr. Damato said that the board had not.


Mr. Williams asked what residency investigators were.  Mr. Damato said that they investigate individuals who are suspected of not being domiciled in Union for the purpose of excluding them from the Union Public Schools. 


Mr. Williams stated that since he was new to coming to meetings, he was not familiar with the rules.  He said that he is a member of the public and the public was entitled to information.  Mr. Williams said that appreciated Mrs. Lipstein’s involvement in the meetings.  He said that sometimes the tone of the board is disrespectful.  Mr. Williams said that people can disagree but they have to be civil.  He said that as a Muslim man, he is very careful about how he speaks to women.  Mr. Perkins said that he appreciated Mr. Williams’s comments but it does go both ways.  He said that the board members are entitled to the respect of the individuals in the room with both regard to interruption, talking while board meetings are going on and indeed limiting their comments to five minutes.  Mr. Perkins said that he did not think that was too much to ask from the board’s point of view either.


Ms. Detjen said that at the end of the school year it was proposed that the cycle classes in the sixth grade would be changed and new curriculum was going to be put in.  She said that keyboarding was mentioned as well as a study skills program.  Ms. Detjen asked if the curriculums have been written and are they going to be implemented in September.  Dr. Lishak said that they have been written and are being approved today.


Ms. Detjen asked why the district does not post  curriculum on the district website.  Dr. Lishak said that the district has just changed from one web company to another.  She said that she has instructed the Supervisors before September 15th to have all of the curriculum ready to be posted.  Dr. Lishak said that all curriculum is available in the Superintendent’s Office.


Ms. Detjen asked if the new keyboarding curriculum was going to implement PARCC test specific skills.  Dr. Lishak said that it will address some of the skills that students would be using on the PARCC test.  She said that it is basically showing students how to maneuver around Word documents, etc.  Dr. Lishak said that the students will learn how to read a document on a web-based program; maneuver around it; cut and paste; write; move information within a document.  Ms. Detjen asked if the curriculum was reviewed or written by someone who was PARCC savvy.  Dr. Lishak said that it was written by a teacher who has received information on PARCC as all of the language arts and math teachers have and is also familiar with the former keyboarding class.


Mrs. Lipstein asked if the P-1 sheet was the item that was tabled.  Mr. Perkins said it was.  Mrs. Lipstein asked if the supervisor assignments were changed due to the retirement of Debbie Ford.  Dr. Lishak said that was correct.  Mrs. Lipstein asked if Mr. Benaquista the new Director of Human Resources was going to get a new secretary as well.  Mr. Tatum said that the plan is to move a secretary internally to be Mr. Benaquista’s secretary; it will not be a new hire.  Mrs. Lipstein said that Mr. Benaquista is coming into the position with a salary which is $50,000 more that the former Human Resources person and she did not think that he would need a full time secretary.  She said that she thought these were the types of cuts that the public is looking for; she said that the district does not want to cut teachers and then hire extra administrative staff that is not needed.  Mr. Tatum said that the district is trying to insure that the services of the Human Resources Department are improved and insure that things are done correctly.  He said that the district is taking a hard look at the operations of that office and an evaluation will be done as to whether there is an improvement and whether there is a need to add staff.


Mrs. Lipstein said that she had a problem with Mrs. Vitale’s resignation not being put on the agenda.  She said that when she looked at the agenda earlier in the day resolutions P-26 and P-27 were not on the website.  Mrs. Lipstein said that Mrs. Vitale resigned over the weekend and there is no mention of it on the agenda.  She asked how the board was planning to fill the position; she asked if the procedure will be the same as in the past.  Mrs. Lipstein asked if Mr. Perkins would be setting up a committee for this purpose.  Mr. Perkins said that there will not be a committee.  He said that he announced at the beginning of the meeting that anyone who was interested in filling the position – which will be from September through December – should apply to the board by August 29th and the board will make a selection after that at its next regular or special meeting.  Mrs. Lipstein asked if the candidates will be interviewed.  Mr. Perkins said that candidates may not be interviewed.  Mrs. Lipstein said that since there is an election coming up with an enormous number of candidates, she assumed that any one of the candidates could apply for the interim position.  She said that the public will not know how the candidate is chosen and she thought that as a show of good faith, the board should say that for the interim position, they will not choose any candidate who is running for election to the board and the board will let the electorate decide.  Mrs. Lipstein thought that someone should come in to fill the space for a few months because otherwise the board is not allowing the electorate to make a decision that is really important.  She said that board needs to pick someone who is not presently a candidate. 


Mrs. Lipstein asked where the request for the donation of the backpacks come from.  Dr. Lishak said that the request was sent to the district; she said that the organization has provided backpacks to a number of districts throughout the state.  Dr. Lishak said that this is an organization that promotes education, information for teachers to utilize, information for students and they were willing not only to provide backpacks but also school supplies.  Mrs. Lipstein asked if the district was going to advertise that the backpacks were given by this organization; do the backpacks have the organization’s logo on it.  Dr. Lishak said the logo was on the backpack. Mrs. Lipstein said that she had a problem with this because this organization is a political organization that was founded by supporters of Governor Christie; they are people who would like to do away with N.J.E.A. She said that they are funded by “hedge fund” who once they go into business, don’t tell where the funds are coming from.  Mrs. Lipstein said that she did not have a problem with students getting backpacks but she did have a problem with the board using this for political reason; she said that it was politicizing children and she did not think that is right.  She asked if Mr. Perkins was going to be handing out the backpacks.  Mr. Perkins said that he probably would be.  Mrs. Lipstein said that was a problem because Mr. Perkins was politicizing the backpacks by being a candidate for the board and being present at the distribution.  She did not think that any information that a political organization that is anti-union should not be distributing anything to the students.  Mr. Perkins thanked Mrs. Lipstein for her opinions.


Mr. Perkins said that procedure for appointing a board member or an individual to a board vacancy here is the same as it was ten years ago.  He said that Mrs. Lipstein will recall, since she was part of the effort, there was a filing with the School Ethics Commission.  Mrs. Lipstein said that she did not file.  Mr. Perkins said that the School Ethics Commission upheld the actions of the board.  Mrs. Lipstein said that this is a different situation.


Ms. Bogan said that she was the president of the Fifth Quarter Club at Union High School.  She said that she was grateful for the new snack stand that the district had built on the football field.  Ms. Bogan said that she sent a letter in early June to several members of the board as well as Mr. Wiggins to find out a status update on what was going on with the snack stand.  Ms. Bogan said that she had not heard from Mr. Wiggins on the status.   She said that she was concerned because the first football game is September 5th.  Ms. Bogan said that since she does not have a firm date of when it can start to be used, her group cannot order or buy anything.  She said that the equipment is not there.  Ms. Bogan said that her executive board has been asking her questions to which she has no definite answers.  Mr. Wiggins apologized to Ms. Bogan about not getting back to her but he thought the athletic department had responded.  He said that the snack stand is coming along; there have been some setbacks.  Mr. Wiggins said that a lot of the appliances are already in the snack stand.  He said that he was fully expecting to be up and running.  Ms. Bogan said that she understood that there were setbacks, but her back is up against the wall.  She said that there are only two weeks left and she was afraid that the snack stand will not be ready.  Mr. Perkins suggested that Ms. Bogan and Mr. Wiggins get together outside of the meeting; he said that he knew Mr. Wiggins was working hard on getting the snack stand ready.  

MOTION FOR EXECUTIVE SESSION
Moved by Mr. Galante, seconded by Mr. Arminio that the Board go into Executive Session to discuss litigation and personnel matters without the presence of the public in accordance with the provisions of  N.J.S.A. 10:4- 2b.  The Board will disclose the discussion conducted during the executive session, with notice to the public, when the disclosure will not result in unwarranted invasion of individual privacy or prejudice to the best interests of the Board of Education and provided that such disclosure does not violate federal, state or local statutes and does not fall within the attorney/client privilege. 
AYE:

Mr. Arminio, Dr. Francis, Mr. Galante, Mr. Layden and Mr. Perkins

NAY:

None

ABSTAIN:
None


MOTION WAS CARRIED

THE BOARD RETURNED TO PUBLIC SESSION


Mr. Perkins said that the board would have to agree on a date for a special meeting to allow for personal actions to be approved before the start of the new school year.  Mr. Tatum suggested that the meeting be held on September 3rd to get as many new hires and changes on the agenda as possible before the beginning of school.  It was agreed that the meeting would be notices for Wednesday, September 3rd at 9 a.m. and that there would be an option for members who could not be present to participate by telephone.


Moved by Dr. Francis, seconded by Mr. Arminio to amend resolution P-1 as follows:  The Superintendent recommends, the committee concurs and I so move that the board approve the amendment to  resolution P-1 as follows:  deleting Mark D’Aloia as AV Coordinator and Krystal Galante as teacher for a change of assignment.         

AYE:

Mr. Arminio, Dr. Francis, Mr. Galante, Mr. Layden and Mr. Perkins

NAY:

None

ABSTAIN:
None


MOTION WAS CARRIED


Moved by Dr. Francis, seconded by Mr. Arminio that resolutions P-26 and P-27 be adopted:

P-26.  APPROVE SETTLEMENT AGREEMENT – EMPLOYEE #10621

That the board approve Settlement Agreement in connection with Employee #10621 in accordance with the information appended to the nonpublic portion of these minutes.
P-27.
APPROVE GENERAL RELEASE AND WAIVER – EMPLOYEE #171

That the board approve General Release and Waiver in connection with Employee #171 in accordance with the information appended to the nonpublic portion of these minutes.
AYE:

Mr. Arminio, Dr. Francis, Mr. Galante, Mr. Layden and Mr. Perkins

NAY:

None

ABSTAIN:
None


MOTION WAS CARRIED

MOTION TO ADJOURN

There being no further business before the board, it was moved by Mr. Arminio, seconded by Mr. Galante that the meeting be adjourned.

AYE:

Mr. Arminio, Dr. Francis, Mr. Galante, Mr. Layden and Mr. Perkins

NAY:

None

ABSTAIN:
None


MOTION WAS CARRIED







Respectfully submitted







JAMES J. DAMATO
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